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SCHOOL COUNCIL  
Thank you to those people who nominated to be on School Council. There were 5 nominations for 5 parent member 
positions. As a result, the following parents were duly elected without the need for a ballot. Congratulations to           
Ms Desiree Slattery, Ms Matilda Pretorius, Ms Vicky Adams, Ms Kathryn Kennedy and Mr Andrew Kumar. There 
were 2 nominations for 2 Department member positions, therefore a ballot is not required. We welcome back              
Ms Fay Hanifah and Mr Ron Skidmore. We look forward to working with all of our school councillors over the course 
of 2017 and welcome the skills and ideas that they offer to the benefit of all in our school community. I would also like 
to thank Ms Anne Toffolon, Ms Karen Te Lintelo and Mrs Narelle Richmond for their wonderful work as councillors 
over the past two years. School Council next meets on Monday 20 March. The Annual General Meeting will begin at 
6.00pm, followed by the election meeting where office bearers are elected. The general meeting of the School Council 
will begin at approximately 7.00pm.  
 
PARENT INFORMATION S ESSIONS 
We were delighted to see so many parents attend the Information Sessions this week. Teachers from all levels           
presented an overview of the various programs that will operate at each level throughout the year. Many parents also 
organised times with teachers for discussing the specific needs of their children and handouts were prepared for those 
who were unable to attend.  
 
PARENT HELPERS TRAIN ING  
Next Thursday 9 March at 9.15am our Junior and Middle 
School Leaders, Ms Debbie Haddow and Mrs Brenda Petkovic 
will facilitate our Parent Helpersõ training session where  
guidelines and tips are given about how to support our        
students in their reading.  We love having parents come in on a 
daily basis and we look forward to welcoming our new helpers 
when they come into the classrooms. Notices have been sent 
home to parents of students in FoundationñYear 2 classes. If 
you have a child in another level and wish to join us as well, 
just contact the office to add your name to the list. 
 
CURRICULUM DAY  
Our second Curriculum Day for the year will be held on Friday 
10 March. This is a pupil free day and children should not   
attend. Once again, teachers will be working with George 
Booker, strengthening their skills in the teaching of                  
Mathematics. 
 
TWILIGHT SPORTS  
Notices went home last week with details about this very     
special event on the Junior School calendar. We are hoping that 
families of students in F-2 will be able to join us on 15 March. 
 
 
 
 
Denise Webster  
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YEAR 6 WATER SAFETY ð MOTHERõS BEACH 13TH  ð 17TH  FEBRUARY 
The Year 6 students had a wonderful time and extremely valuable educational experience at Mills Beach last 
week. The students participated in activities that enabled them to implement and expand on the water safety 
skills they learnt at the beginning of the year in the pool sessions. In addition, the program provided students 
with challenges, team building skills, co -operation, life skills and experiences which the students will be able to 
ôdrawõ upon to complete integrated classwork. 
 
Carnival Day was on Friday. Competing for their House, students participated in 5 different activities ð Wading, 
Nipper Boards, Surf Skis, Sprint/Relays and Flags.  For the first time, a Beach Flags final was held; the winners of 
each group made up the final.   Congratulations to Mikayla Mayes and Chad Walker.  
 
All students then participated in an Iron Nipper. Congratulations to the finalists:  
Girls:  1. Alana Murphy  2. Penny Hofen 3.  Jessica Kennedy   
Boys: 1. Jye Campion       2.  Ben Hopkins  3. Calan Hickey  
  
House Carnival Results: 
1st ð Lloyd, 2 nd ð McClelland, 3 rd Lindsay, 4th Murdoch  
 
Icy Poles and a Free Swim concluded the day. Thank you to the PFC who organised a delicious hamburger lunch 
for the students and to the parents who came down to support the children throughout the week.  

 


